
September 2023

Parish Council:

Howard Thomas, Chairman

  Littleside ( 640689)

Peter Dinsdale, Vice Chairman

  Town Foot ( 640480)

Raymond Brown 

  Park View  ( 640409)

Dinah Alonso-Wilkes

  High Barn  ( 640566)

Marina Briggs, Parish Clerk

Quaker’s Garth ( 640058)

Email: carltontownpc@yahoo.com

CARLTON TOWN PARISH NEWSLETTER

Fruit and Veg in the Supplies Box
Thank you so much to all those who have contributed to making 

the fruit and veg supply box such a success!  There has been all manner of produce from tomato plants and 

cucumbers to figs and runner beans which have snapped up by willing consumers who have also been most generous in their 

donations to the Yorkshire Air Ambulance.  We have already raised over £40 – THANK YOU!  

For those that aren’t using the box yet, if you have a glut of produce (there are lots of apples and pears around still!) that you 

don’t want to go to waste, please feel free to pop it in the newspaper and supplies box by the noticeboard and write on the 

chalkboard next to it what is available so that people can see what there is (chalk is inside the box on the little ledge).  If you 

take anything out, then please rub it off the chalkboard. There is a little donation box if you want to make a donation, but it is 

not obligatory – just help yourself so it doesn’t get wasted!  All proceeds raised will go to Yorkshire Air Ambulance.

Memorial Hall Bookings

Bookings for the Memorial 

Hall and Annexe can be 

made through Rachel 

Smith, Melmerby on 

640275 or email 

rachel.philip.smith@gmail.c

om

The annexe is ideal for 

small parties and meetings 

and can be hired for £7/hr.  

The main hall can be hired 

for larger events at £9/hr or 

both rooms at £16/hr.

Parish Council Meetings 

The next Parish Council meeting 

will be held at 7.30pm on 

Thursday, 12th October in the 

Annexe of Coverdale Memorial 

Hall, Carlton. All are welcome to 

attend.

Members of the Water Committee

Howard Thomas, Littleside  ( 640689)

Peter Hill, Haydn Carr  ( 640276)

Jenny Walker, Converted Garage ( 640676)

Raymond Brown, Park View( 640409)

Parish Council Website and Newsletter

If you would like a village event displayed on the parish website or newsletter, please contact the Parish Clerk as above.  

Please refer to the website for Parish Council minutes, meeting agendas, information papers, newsletters and general 

village information. www.parish-council.co.uk/carltontown

Dates for your Diary

WI Open Meeting – Victoria Wood Comedy Genius – Wednesday 20th 

September 7.30pm Coverdale Memorial Hall

An insight into Victoria Wood’s life by her brother.  All welcome – Guests and 

visitors £5.

Community Lunch – Monday 25th September 12pm– Coverdale 

Memorial Hall – Pie & Pud for £4.  Please book by Friday 22nd September 

with Julie on 640271, Sara on 640550 or Kimberley on 640487

Yorkshire Dales Cheese Festival – Celebrating Local Produce

6-9th October 2023
The festival celebrates the incredible produce of the Dales – cheese very much 

included! – with local businesses throughout the National Park hosting their own 

special events, menus and tastings to mark the occasion. One weekend may not be 

long enough to pack in everything delicious that the Dales has to offer, but we’re 

going to give it a good try.

Look out for cheesy bites and themed dishes in local cafes and restaurants, demos 

using local produce, cookery courses, dining experiences, Yorkshire gin and ales, 

specially created dairy ice creams and sorbets, jams, jellies and chutneys, locally 

reared meat on menus, and the chance to meet the makers.

Events will be held by businesses located around the Yorkshire Dales. Details are 

also listed on the Yorkshire Dales Cheese Festival Facebook page.

Dog Fouling

There have been complaints about the incidences of dog 

fouling in the village.  Dog waste is unpleasant and can be 

toxic - particularly to children.  Please do be vigilant of 

where your dog is fouling and clear up after it. Thank you!

Coverdale Memorial Hall Field
The Coverdale Memorial Hall committee have successfully been awarded funding from the 

Lottery Community Fund. They will fund this project over 2 years to deliver a playground, 

memorial park and playing field. The planning is underway, and we will announce timescales in 

future newsletters. This will ultimately take the field out of commission for some months, but we 

intend to keep you all informed as this project progresses.

If you have any further questions, please take a look at the following page 

:https://www.coverdalememorialhall.co.uk/get-involved-1

If you wish to get involved in the project, please contact Lea Taylor on 07977007220.

Carlton Methodist Chapel
Now the Chapel has been forced to close we are organising a united worship / non 

denominational service in the Annexe on October 1st at 11 am.  This is experimental and 

different ...hopefully interesting...so please, if you are interested, do come along and be part 

of this experience !
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